From: <u>Mark McGuigan</u>

To: <u>UREGNI Electricity Networks Responses</u>

Cc: Craig, Alan

Subject: RP7 Utility Regulator Response Date: 20 March 2024 17:29:03

Attachments: <u>image001.jpg</u>

Caution – This email has been received from outside the NICS network. Please ensure you can verify the sender's name and email address.

Treat all attachments and links with caution.

FOR INTERNAL NICS STAFF ONLY - If you have any concerns regarding the email please forward to spam@finance-ni.gov.uk.

FAO. Alan Craig
Finance and Network Assets

Dear Alan,

With reference to the Utility Regulators recent draft determination on the NIE's RP7 business plan we welcome the ongoing consultation the opportunity to provide our response.

Translink have ambitious plans to reduce carbon emissions by 50% by 2030 and to be net-zero by 2040. These plans align with the Climate Change Act (Northern Ireland) 2022, Programme for Government, Green Growth Strategy and DEARA's carbon budget targets etc. To deliver our plans, which include transitioning to an electric bus and train fleet, upgrading our buildings and micro-generation of green energy, we will consult, collaborate and partner with a wide range of stakeholders including NIE.

To facilitate the above we require an electricity network with sufficient capacity and flexibility to accommodate the LV and HV connections we will require across Northern Ireland. These include but are not limited to:

- Rail Electrification 5no. 20MW connections supplied from the 110KV transmission network.
- Bus EV Charging 40no. connections totalling 42MW to enable charging of 1400 buses.
- Micro-generation of renewable energy network wide connections to enable power to be exported to the grid from proposed wind and solar installations.

NIE's proposal to invest in the electricity network in advance of the need is to be welcomed as it creates the foundation for Northern Ireland's journey towards net-zero, will facilitate a more efficient use of the electricity transmission system and provide households and businesses with the infrastructure that will allow them to make use of new greener technologies.

We are encouraged by the Utility Regulators acknowledgement that a step change in investment in the electricity network is required to prepare the network for the transition to net-zero. However, we have the following concerns regarding the draft determination:

• We note the level of proposed Capex reduction and would have concerns that this could impact on the establishment of an electricity network capable of delivering for existing and future customers. To invest in the delivery of a robust and flexible electricity network suitable for societies future needs, NIE must be confident that the available funding is sufficient to account for foreseeable risks and issues e.g. unprecedented inflation,

- material shortages and lead in times etc.
- We welcome the uncertainty mechanism which could facilitate additional investment if the assumptions upon which the determination is based are incorrect e.g. a greater uptake of electric vehicles or air source heat pumps. However, the ability of the Utility Regulator to trigger the same mechanism to reduce the level of funding, should the assumptions be incorrect, could discourage pro-active investment in the network by NIE and result in a backwards movement to a reactive investment approach.
- We note that the transmission network investment (D5) has not been approved at this time and that NIE will have to formally apply for this funding at a later stage. We would encourage a review of this funding application process to be undertaken to ensure that it enables the assessment and approval of applications to be made in a timely manner to facilitate required transmission network upgrades.
- At a time when technology is changing at a significant rate, investment in innovation has never been more important to ensure the electricity network is fit for purpose. The proposal to reduce the innovation budget appears to be a backward step in this regard. As a minimum, we would recommend that the proposed mid-point reopener mechanism is changed to an annual mechanism to minimise delays in initiating new innovation projects.
- To enable the planning, design and delivery of the step change in investment proposed NIE will need to be appropriately resourced. Given that recent benchmarking has confirmed NIE's ability to deliver efficiently we would be concerned that the proposed reduction in revenue funding would impact on the ability of NIE to deliver the proposed network upgrades and associated network connections in a timely manner.

We also noted the recent consultation into charging for new connections and eagerly await the outcome which we hope will recommend bringing Northern Ireland into line with the rest of the UK and RoI in relation to this.

OK and ROI in relation to this.		
Yours sincerely,		
Mark		

Mark McGuigan
Rail Electrification
mark.mcguigan@translink.co.uk
Mobile: 07967 793235

22 Great Victoria Street, Belfast, BT2 7LX

Website | Twitter | LinkedIn



Journeys and more at www.translink.co.uk

This email and any attachments are strictly confidential and intended solely for the addressee. They may contain information which is covered by legal, professional or other privilege. If you are not the intended addressee, you must not copy the email or the attachments, or use them for any purpose or disclose their contents to any other person. To do so may be unlawful. If you have received this transmission in error, please notify the sender as soon as possible and delete the message and attachments from all places on your computer where they are stored.

Please be aware that email is not a secure form of communication. Messages sent via this medium may be subject to delays, non-delivery and unauthorized access. Although we have scanned this email and any attachments for viruses, it is your responsibility to secure that they are actually virus free.

Translink is a trading name used by any one or more of the companies under the ultimate ownership of the Northern Ireland Transport Holding Company (NITHC). The Group comprises NITHC as parent company which owns Citybus Limited (which also trades as "Metro") (NI009039) Flexibus Limited (NI006724) Ulsterbus Limited (NI006725), Translink (NI) Limited (NI006673) and NIR Networks Limited (NI017638) - each of which is registered in Northern Ireland and has its registered office at 22 Great Victoria Street, Belfast BT2 7LX; Northern Ireland Railways Company Limited (NI006929) which is registered in Northern Ireland and has its registered office at 22 Great Victoria Street, Belfast BT2 7LX; and NIR Operations Limited (NI021091) which is registered in Northern Ireland and has its registered office at Lanyon Place Station, 47 East Bridge Street, Belfast BT1 3NR.